All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc Monthly General Meeting Minutes Shed Crawl – Dion's Mechanical 21st October 2018

Meeting Opened: 9.50am

Apologies: Matt & Tracie Walker, Wayne & Janelle Menzies, Neill Olman, Colene & Bruce Duncan, Justin Blair, Michael Laidlaw, Gail Carter, Rae & Jack Cowie, Dave & Sue Missellbrook, Doug & Clare Thwaite, Leigh Duncan, David & Joanne Chambers, Kelvin & Christine Hansen, Peter and Andrea Barnes, George & Marion Baxter, Gail Carter, Colleen & Steve Cooling

Attendance: As per the sign on sheet

Welcome: Mick made special mention of new members Dayon Hiron in his MX5 Mazda, Mick & Ben Schinkel in the WB Caprice Statesman, Allan Thomson in the XY Falcon, also special mention to Geoff Brady in his blue Torana nice to see him again.

Previous Minutes: As per newsletter and website.

Moved: Chris Johnson Seconded: Shelley Farrow

Treasurer's Report: In Matt's absence Brenda presented the monthly figures

Incomings: \$13,646.30 Outgoings: \$1,250.00

Reconciled Balance: \$14,739.18

Moved: Brenda Fisher Seconded: Joy Elmes

Correspondence:

Incoming Newsletters: Chrysler News and Bearing Chatter received by email

Incoming General: Statements & letter from Westpac Bank, receipt from Western Queensland Drought Appeal, food stall form from Adam Cox for CBTC, Invoice from Fort Knox, Capcoast Printing Invoice

Outgoing: Cheque for payment to Capcoast Printers, condolence card to Trudi & Mick Kennedy, cheque for payment to Fort Know

Moved: Brenda Fisher Seconded: Peter Allen

Business arising from Minutes / New Business

General Business

- 18th November Meeting Around the Town in 36 Questions Observation Run ending at Frenchville Sports Club for coffee morning at approximately 10am. Members to meeting at the coloured fountain at Central Park, Murry St 9.00am for a 9.15am depart. Meeting will commence at approximately 10.30am
- 2nd December Xmas Party Coolwaters Caravan Park The club will cover the costs of a BBQ lunch supplied by Coolwaters, everyone attending will have access to the waterpark. Non-members that wish to come along will pay a fee of \$10.00 per person. Club will supply softdrinks and water. We will continue with secret Santa for those that wish to participate please bring along present to the value of \$10 (presents male for male and female for female) for adults that wish to participate (this is not compulsory), if you wish Santa to bring a present for your child/children the presents are to be to the maximum value of \$20.00, they need to be wrapped with the child's name on them. RSVP 16th November contact Brenda 0487 388 485 or by email or facebook page. Non-members will need to pay before the event, money can be banked into the club account please put the member that you are coming along with as reference when doing the transfer. Bank account list below. Meeting at the All Blacks Sports Grounds on Lakescreek Road at 9.00am for a 9.30am depart. Bring a plate of nibblies along to share for morning tea.
- Rocky Swap A cheque for \$13,061.00 was received from Rotary and has been banked into the club's working account. The committee will work out how much to transfer across to the investment account at next committee meeting.
- If you haven't paid your membership it is not to late to do so, please remember to add the \$10 late fee to your membership payment. Payments can be made into the bank account below. Please remember to put either your name or membership number on them so they can be easily identified.

Westpac Bank All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc

BSB: 034210

Account No: 327015

- Next Midweek Run -13th November members will be cruising to the beach and going to Beachside 66, meeting at end of Norman Road 9.15am for a 9.30am depart. We will need approximate numbers so we can let them know. RSVP 10th November. Brenda by email, facebook or contact on 0487 388 485
- CBTC 26th May 2019 Glen gave the club an update on CTBC Laurie has sent out letters to all food stall holders and trade supporters and has received quite a few responses already. Mick is working on entertain, Livingston Shire grant has been approved and is in the bank. Organisation of event is moving along nicely. CBTC committee have decided to go with multiple beneficiaries so if anyone has any ideas on who to use please let the committee know. Project Booya has been suggested, looking at the possibility of finding a local charity that deals with the ice epidemic. Please if you have any suggestions give Glen a call 0427 178 690.
- Rockhampton Special School Graduation 14th November now only need 4 cars, we have filled these cars. Thank you to those members that have volunteered
- Rockhampton North Special School Graduation 16th November a maximum of 10 cars will be needed. We have filled those positions. Thank you to the members that have volunteered.
- Introduction of new run Twilight cruise the first cruise will take place on the 9th November meeting at 6.30pm for a 7pm depart this will be a cruise around town and finishing at the same place it started from. When finished members will be welcome to go on for a coffee etc if they

wish. This event will have a constant date being held on the Friday night following the Redhill Night. Meeting place will be at Murray St coloured fountain in Central Park.

- Club Facebook page Colleen Cooling our Electronic Media Officer has been very busy and has
 created an All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc Facebook page with a group to join attached to this page.
 The group page is for members only the ACMC page is viewable by the public but the group page is
 only viewable by the club members. Please sign up if you haven't already. It will allow us to get
 messages out to club members in a hurry. Emails will also be sent out for those that are not on
 Facebook.
- Storage Unit Kelvin and Christine Hansen have been very generously housing the club trailer for a number of years, it has now become impossible for them to continue doing so. The committee made the decision to change the club's storage unit and get a bigger one that will house all the club's stuff including the trailer. A small working bee was held yesterday 20th October to move everything across into the new unit.
- The sad passing of member Colin Vardy –Thank you to the club members that went along to show their respects at Colin's funeral. We had a very good representation from the club. Mick delivered the sad news that ex-club member Brian Dobby has also passed away.
- Merchandise. See Jodie.
- Unidentified membership payment we still have one payment that was deposited into the bank account at the end of August that has not been identified as it has no name attached to it. It is a membership card could you please contact Brenda 0487 388 485
- Membership Draw member number 578 Bruce and Christine McPherson, sorry you must be here to win it.
- Mick introduced Dion and thanked him for inviting us to his business and putting on the very impressive sausage sizzle. Dion put on a lucky draw prize for the club.
- Mick let the club members know that one of our members David Chambers is once again fighting off another bout of cancer, he asked that all members hold David in their thoughts wished him all the best to fight this one off for a very positive outcome.

Up Coming Events

- Redhill 1st Saturday of the Month
- Twilight Cruise on the Friday night after Redhill first run will take place on 9th November
- Last Sunday of the month Beach Run meeting at the end of Norman Road 9am for a 9.30am depart. Destination to be decided on the day.
- 10th November Cars at Conway Conway Beach Tourist Park

Meeting closed: 10.10am